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Due to recent changes initiated by the National Highway     
Traffic Safety Administration, beginning January 1, 2021,          
vehicles with a model year of 2011 and later are now required 
to capture the odometer reading on all title transactions for 20 
years.  With this rule, model year 2011 vehicles will not become 
exempt from odometer requirements until 2031.  All vehicles 
manufactured with a model year of 2010 or older remain        
exempt under the 10-year exemption. 
 
With this rule change, there will be some states that are not in 
compliance and you may see titles with ’EXEMPT’ odometers 
for 2011 vehicles.  In this instance, the Department will accept 
the Out-of-State title and carry the ’EXEMPT’ indicator forward 
on the Florida title.   
 
However, if a 2011 vehicle has a Florida title and the                 
Application for Certificate of Title has been marked as 
‘EXEMPT’ by the purchaser, the transaction documents will be 
rejected and the purchaser must obtain an odometer             
disclosure  and affidavit to correct the mileage. 
 
If you should have any further questions, please contact the 
Dealer Office at 352-368-8272. 


